## Board of Trustees Duke Memorial United Methodist Church

A meeting of the Board of Trustees of Duke Memorial United Methodist Church was held 5PM February 23, 1981.

The following trustees were present: T.S. White, Alfred Williams, Dr. John Glasson, J.A. McLean, Ran Few, Dillard Teer, Marshall Spears, Jr. and C.J. Jones. Otheres present Rev. Ed Smith, Pastor and W.R. Howard, Chairman Property Comm.

Dillard Teer, chairman stated that the purpose of this meeting was to consider the need of repairs to all windows in the sanctuary building.

Mr. Howard presented proposals received from Liorens Stained Glass Studios, Decatur, Ga. They submitted an estimate of \$28,000 for work to be done by them. Mr. Howard estimated that work to be done by local people would cost about \$4,000. A motion was made by Dr. John Glasson that the Board authorize this work to be done. This motion was 2nd. by Ran Few and carried.

The Lorens company had recommended that these windows be covered by lexan storm windows. This recommendation was discussed at length following which a motion was made by Dr. Glasson that we do not authorize this additional work. This motion was 2nd. by Alfred Wilham and carried.

The Trustees expressed our appreciation to Mr. Howard for the excellent work he had done in preparing and presenting these proposals.

The meeting was adjourned.

afforer

C.J. Jones, Secretary-Treasurer